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MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

WINDMILL MOUNTAIN RANCHES 
PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

 
Pursuant to Article II, Section 4, the special meeting of the 2020 board of Directors of Windmill Ranch Phase II and 
Windmill Mountain Ranches Property Owners Association, Inc. was held on September 8, 2020 at the Armour residence, 
6084 S Mountain Lion Road, Windmill Mountain Ranches, Mohave County, AZ. 
 
The following directors of the corporation were in attendance: 
 Keith Hughes 

Steve Armour 
 Randal Bublitz 
 Norman Younghusband 
 
The following officers of the corporation were in attendance: 
 Keith Hughes, President  
 Norman Younghusband, Vice President 

Diane Ferguson, Treasurer 
 Donna Armour, Secretary 
 
The following members were in attendance: 
 Larry Dobbins 

Al Moreau 
Junn Badua 
Chris Hughes 
Doug Wolcott 

 
President, Keith Hughes, acted as Chairperson of the meeting and Donna Armour recorded the minutes. 
 
The requirements for a quorum having been met, the meeting was called to order at 9:05 am on Tuesday, September 8, 
2020 for the purpose of action on the following agenda items: 
 
AGENDA ITEM 1: Review the minutes of the July 1, 2020 Special Board Meeting, Submitted by Donna Armour. 
 
The minutes of the July 1, 2020 Special Board of Directors meeting were reviewed. There being no additions or 
corrections a motion was made to accept the minutes as written and post them on the Windmill Mountain Ranches 
website. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
 
AGENDA ITEM 2: Vegetation Overhanging the Roads, Submitted by Keith Hughes 
 
Chris Hughes gave a summary of the progress so far. There are issues with Ralph’s chipper not being repaired yet. The 
pile at his house has grown huge. Plus they are spending a huge portion of the working time driving to his place to empty 
the trucks and trailers. It was discussed that towing the chipper and using it in place where the trimming is being done 
would be a more efficient process. Norman stated that the chipper needs to be brought to his garage so the repairs can 
be completed in a timely manner. Keith, Randy and Steve all offered to help with the repair. 






